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	· WED., JUNE 7
	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club; 6.30 for 7.00 pm. Guest speaker Belinda Drew from Foresters ANA re micro-financing. Induction of new member, Melanie Ho.

	· THURS., JUNE 15
	ANNE OF THE THOUSAND DAYS, Brisbane Powerhouse, 8.00 pm. Production by Club member, Caroline Heim. 

	· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	58th  ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre 

	· TUES., JULY 4
	BOARD MEETING – 6.00 pm; Queensland Ballet Boardroom, cnr Drake St & Montague Rd, West End. (NB – date change because of Convention)

	· WED., JULY 5
	AUSTRALIAN OF THE YEAR DINNER – 7.00 pm, United Service Club, open to Zontians and guests at $35 per head. “Members only” priority bookings end June 7. 

	· SAT., JULY 15
	STRATEGIC PLANNING AFTERNOON – from 1.30 pm at Queensland Ballet. Where do you want the club to be in a year’s time? Or in five years? Be there to be part of your Club’s future.

	· TUES., AUGUST 29
	BALLET EVENING – vis-à-vis performance at 6.30 pm at Thomas Dixon Centre, West End, followed by supper with the dancers. Tickets on sale at June meeting. Please note date and time change.

	· THURS., OCTOBER 5
	MACBETH - 7.30 pm The Loft, Creative Industries precinct, Kelvin Grove Campus of QUT, followed by a reception and presentation of our annual Babette Stephens Memorial Prize. Just $20 – bring lots of friends. Tickets on sale soon.


APOLOGIES – IMPORTANT CHANGE
If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by noon on Monday of the meeting week, or you will be billed for the cost of the Dinner. The United Service Club will no longer accept any late changes.
Telephone: 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W); Fax: 3891 1029 (W); Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com

COMMITTEE PREFERENCES

Committee preference forms were distributed at the May club meeting, but with only 34 members in attendance, President Judith still needs to know the preferences of almost half the club. The preference form is attached to this newsletter. If you did not complete and return it at the May meeting, please do so as soon as possible. Remember, the strength of Zonta lies in its committees and committee meetings are the greatest source of fellowship. It’s also where you learn more about Zonta, build skills, and really get to know other members.

JUST HOW HEALTHY ARE WE?
Many thanks to those who filled out our Club ‘Health Check’ form at the May meeting. The results, even from a relatively small sample (about ¼ of the club) will provide valuable grist to the mill at our Club Strategic Planning meeting in July.

One of the indicators of the health of a voluntary organisation like ours is meeting attendance, and the percentage of members attending any given meeting is currently very low. For example, at the April meeting where we voted on the important matter of the division of our District, only 34 members were present – just over 54% of our total membership. While six of our members achieved 100% attendance during our reporting year to March 31, 2006, overall attendance was not strong – half the club have an attendanec rate of less than 80%, some as little as 40%.
We are a club of very busy women and many members have evening commitments or jobs which frequently require them to be out of town. However, it’s important to remember that, when we join Zonta, we make a commitment to attend meetings. If you are travelling, check the website or the district directory beforehand to see if you can attend a meeting of another club as a visitor and count it towards your attendance. It’s always fascinating to see the many different ‘cultures’ that can exist within our organisation and it’s a great way of picking up ideas, making new contacts, and learning about Zonta. 
One response to the low attendance is to ensure that the newsletter each month contains items of interest from the previous meeting and from other Club events. In this way, those members who are not able to get to meetings or events regularly and those on leave of absence can continue to feel connected to and involved in the Club.
AND LIZ MAKES ELEVEN 
Our Club’s “Convention Count” is now up to 11. Liz Heber has been putting her hand up to be counted for some time but had begun to think she was invisible as her name was never mentioned in dispatches. Liz will join  Sarah Comiskey, Jan Delpratt, Joan Godfrey, Shirley King, Rhyl Row, Ann Shevill, Ann Trezise, Jennifer West, and the two Judith Andersons in Melbourne. New Treasurer, Helen Chapman, had hoped to make it a round dozen, but is now unable to do so.  

The Club celebrates its 35th anniversary this year, but the history compiled by Dina Brown and Fran Morrison in 1996 for our 25th birthday includes a great quote from Past International President, Mary Magee: “My first District Conference in Perth in 1975 really started my international thinking. I was just bowled over by what was going on in Zonta and I thought ‘Wow! We can really do something’!... I went to Perth a member of the Zonta Club of Brisbane, and I came back a Zontian!”. I’m sure that Sarah, Ann T, and Jennifer will all share this sentiment when they return from their first experience of an International Convention.

The history also contains a wonderful story from Shirley King about the Club’s preparations to send inaugural President, Babette Stephens, to Weisbaden in Germany in 1976 as the Club’s first-ever representative to an International Convention. “We held a farewell dinner at Meryl Ducat’s for Babette. It was like launching her into outer space as none of us had any idea what she could expect. It was our first step into the ‘real’ world of Zonta”. 
AMENDMENTS TO CLUB RULES – UPDATE
The Club adopted Sarah Comiskey’s re-draft of the club rules at the May meeting, but on advice from District Governor, Ros Kinder, Sarah will delay lodging the rules with the Department of Fair Trading until after Convention because changes to the model club rules are proposed for Convention and our rules will need to change accordingly. Sarah has already downloaded the proposed changes from the Zonta website in preparation for the discussion at Convention, and will then report to the Club on any consequent changes required to our Articles.

MOTION TO DIVIDE DISTRICT 24 – IMPORTANT UPDATE
As reported in the April newsletter, while the motion to divide the district was lost at our club meeting, it was supported at District level. Several members remained concerned, so it was fortuitous that District Governor Ros Kinder could be present at the May meeting to answer questions in person. 

The result of the April postal ballot has gone to the International Board for consideration at their meeting in early June. So that the District is ready to act immediately if the Board approves the division, the International President has recommended that the District:

1. conducts a ballot re dividing the District along state lines with Areas 3, 4, 5, 6, and 7 in Queensland and Areas 1, 2, and 8 in NSW. (The actual motion to be put at our June club meeting is: that the District comprising the Clubs in Queensland have five areas corresponding to the current Areas 3, 4,5, 6, and 7)  
2. elects a Governor, Lt Governor, and Treasurer for each of the proposed new Districts. (A slate has been presented and we will be voting on these candidates at the June meeting. See details of the candidates below)
3. elects a nominating committee for our proposed District.  (Five candidates have been put forward, one from each of areas 3, 4, 5, 6, and 7, and we will be voting on these candidates at the June meeting. See details of the candidates below).

The candidate for our District Governor is Vicki Varthas. Vicky is the General Manager of a Brisbane business consultancy firm and a member of Brisbane Metro Breakfast. She has been a member of Zonta since 1998 and in that time has served continuously on her Club’s Board, including two years as President, as well as serving as Area 5 Director and Lieutenant-Governor elect for District 24. Outside of Zonta she is actively involved on a number of boards and committees. Vicki has a range of valuable skills to bring to the position.

The candidate for our Lieutenant Governor is Dianne Hakfoort. Dianne is the owner/manager of a hospitality company and has been a member of Zonta since 1993. She is currently a member of Brisbane West and a member of their Board, but was the Charter President of Mt Isa and remained very active in that club, serving on the Board in various positions until her move to Brisbane. She was Conference Chairman for our District Conference last year and has also served on the District Board as Area 7 Director and on the nominating committee. As well as a strong interest in the arts, Dianne is a great football fan. She has a wide range of skills and life experiences to bring to the position.

The candidate for District Treasurer is Judith Beal, a member of Brisbane River Inc. and Managing Director of an accountancy firm. Judith has been a Zontian since 1993 and as well as serving as Vice President, President, and Treasurer of her own Club, she served as Assistant District Treasurer to our own Ann Shevill from 1996 to 1998 and as District Treasurer for the 2004-2006 biennium. She was re-elected as District chair for the 2006-2008 biennium at the Gold Coast conference last year. Judith’s qualifications for the role of Treasurer are self-evident, but she also has 30 years of service and experience on various community and professional boards.   
There are five candidates for the Nominating Committee; we have to choose three.

The candidates are as follows:

Diana Douglas (Toowoomba Area Inc.; Grazier and Caterer; Zontian since 1987). Diana has served as Club President and has been on the club Board three times. She has been Area 6 Director during the current biennium.

Libby Gleeson (Townsville Metro; regional financial manager; Zontian since 1997). Libby has served as Club Treasurer, Vice-President and President and is a current Area 7 Director. 

Sylvia Mellor (Beaudesert; Deputy Principal; Zontian since 1998). Sylvia has served as Club Secretary, Vice President and President as well as newsletter editor. Her current role as Deputy Principal includes working to establish a new P-12 school. 

Rosalind Pestell (Pine Rivers; retired Chief Librarian; Zontian since 1987). Rosalind has served as Secretary and President of her current club but was also Treasurer, Secretary and Vice President of the Redcliffe Club. 

Norma West (Rockhampton, Director of Nursing; Zontian since 1983). In her 23 years as a Zontian, Norma has served in numerous positions including Secretary, Vice President and President. 

Ballot papers will be distributed at the June dinner meeting for the election of the Nominating Committee. The election of the other office bearers will be by show of hands. Remember, because we are such a large club, we have two votes on each issue.
HENRY REX LOVES A. BOLEYN 

Caroline Heim promises ‘sex + marriage = bloodshed’ in her June 15 performance of Anne of the Thousand Days at the Brisbane Powerhouse.  
Caroline is encouraging members to wear black, red and white (or not, should they prefer) when they attend the performance. It’s all part of her research into Audience Reception Theory. (According to Reception Theory, a dramatic work is brought into existence through the convergence of a text, a performance, and an audience. Spectators create the final form of a performance by using their own imaginations and experiences. This means that any given text, through its artistic interpretation, produces many different realisations because each spectator’s interpretation is subjective and unique. According to reception theory, the spectator is the producer rather than the consumer of a stage play). The audience symposium after the performance will also be part of Caroline’s research.

Come and join the fun of a night of fellowship while supporting a member in her research, and painlessly raising funds for the club - tickets are $32 of which $7 goes to Zonta. Tickets will still be on sale at the June meeting.
CLUB NOMINATES JANE M KLAUSMAN CANDIDATE
Dilani Sarath-Chandra, a Griffith University finance and economics student, last month submitted the Club’s sole application for the Jane M Klausman Women in Business Scholarship.  At the May meeting, volunteers for an ad hoc sub-committee were called to review the application and put it forward to the District Governor by the May 31 deadline if acceptable. Jennifer West, Ailsa Gillies, Lea Greenaway, and Ann Trezise volunteered and Dilani was interviewed by Ailsa and Judith Anderson as incoming President on May 25. 
Dilani is the youngest of three siblings in a very close Sri Lankan family. Through family connections, she met and married an Australian-resident  engineer and Dilani migrated to Australia to join him four years ago. She undertook English language studies and testing in order to be admitted to a TAFE diploma course in accounting, and then progressed to an undergraduate program at Griffith University. By any measure, her academic results are excellent; for a mature student who is a recent migrant and for whom English is a second language, the results are truly exceptional and we have no doubt that, with her determination and innate talent, she will progress to and excel in post-graduate study.

Prior to her departure for Australia, Dilani was actively involved with a village development society which encouraged women in rural areas to develop craft skills and use the items produced as a means of earning income. The society also provided the women with food plants to enable them to become self-sufficient. She therefore has a clear understanding and direct person experience of activities of the kind which Zonta itself is undertaking in Sri Lanka.

Dilani has obviously had little time for community work since her arrival in Australia but she has nonetheless assisted her father-in-law (an accountant) with providing pro bono advice re accounting and tax to the Sri Lankan community in Brisbane. 

Ailsa and Judith felt that Dilani more than lived up to the promise of her application and have put her forward to Ros Kinder as the Club’s candidate for consideration at the District level. 
OUTSTANDING ART SHOW RESULT
The 2006 Exhibition was a great success, thanks in no small part to the generous 20% contribution made to the Club by the exhibiting artists in exchange for our support.

Proceeds from the evening are yet to be finalised, but at least $1500 was raised from the raffle alone, all of which will benefit Save the Children (Qld). At the official opening on May 5, Lynn Stephens, Executive Director of Save the Children, spoke glowingly of the support that the Brisbane club has provided through its various projects. 

The exhibition was opened by Stephen Rainbird, Curator of the QUT Art Museum. He shared his thoughts on the value of buying art and encouraged the 80 art-lovers present to support the exhibiting artists. Zontians and their guests enthusiastically adopted Stephen’s advice, inflicting serious damage on their credit cards. Parliamentarians, too, bought up big at the exhibition – quite literally in the case of Liz Cunningham MP who purchased no fewer than three of Natasha Hodgson’s large sculptures of animals!
Other exhibiting artists were our own favourite silk artist, Liz Heber, painters Sue Gardner and Veronica Addison, potter Iska Gruber, wood artists David May and Ian Trail, and master weaver Kay Faulkner whose exquisite scarves and shawls will feature in many a Zontian outfit this winter. 

Seeing the event through to its successful conclusion marked Anne Dill-Grantham’s farewell to the Club – she has certainly set the bench-mark very high for next time! Thanks are due, too, to others who helped to make the event such a success – Liz initiated and supervised the project; Fran was an excellent MC; Margaret Ferguson and Judy S. Anderson put in busy hours at the sales and admission table; Rhonda Davidson-Irwin and her Viva la Musica trio set the tone for the evening with their music; many members volunteered their time to work at the exhibition until it closed on May 19; others visited the exhibition for a second time to welcome the visiting Parliamentarians and to support Sallyanne Atkinson who spoke on that occasion on behalf of the Club; and everyone pitched in when needed to provide support.  Members scored very well in the raffle prizes, too – Ailsa Gillies actually won two!

Newer members might not know that the Zonta Club of Brisbane has a long and proud tradition of conducting art shows. The very first was in 1973 when the Club organised (and catered for!) an exhibition of works by more than 60 artists at Watkins Place. In the same year, a second exhibition of about 100 paintings by soldiers was presented at Coralie van Straaten-Peretz’s home. In 1976, the club held a cocktail party to open an art show in the foyer of the then brand new MLC Building in George Street. Such was its success that the exercise was repeated in 1978, complete with champagne that, according to Meryl Ducat, definitely benefited from the addition of orange juice! There was another art show as part of the 1980 fund-raising party at the Mt Coot-tha Botanic Gardens, and others in 1994 and 1996 at Jan Jorgensen’s Riverhouse Galleries. The most recent, until this year’s splendid event at the Parliamentary Annexe was Liz and Friends in 2004. That makes the latest exhibition the ninth! 

ANNUAL REPORT CORRECTIONS 

Despite being checked by a wide range of people, the 2005-2006 Annual Report still contained some errors. Chief among these was failure to mention Joan Godfrey and Ann Shevill as members who had served at District level. Joan was District Parliamentarian for two different terms of office, and Ann was District Treasurer on two separate occasions during the ’90s, also serving on the District nominating committee and as incorporation adviser. Apologies to both Joan and Ann for this oversight, and thanks to Shirley King for providing a very comprehensive list of all 12 club members who have served at this level or above.

FRAN, SUSAN AND JENNIFER EVADE LIFE INSIDE
Three brave Zontians (Fran Morrison, Susan Plant and Jennifer Thomson) were all set to join Lynn Thompson from Save the Children for playgroup at the Brisbane Women’s Correctional Centre on 19 May.  At the 11th hour, the visit was called off – construction work at the prison was too much of a risk. The visit has been rescheduled for June 9. Watch this space!

VALE MIGNON

Members were saddened to hear of the death of Dina Browne’s mother, Mignon Heslop, on May 16. Jennifer Thomson and Fran and Phillip Morrison attended the funeral on May 19. Our thoughts are with Dina.

CLUB PERPETUAL CALENDARS READY TO BUY
Sarah Comisky’s perpetual calendar project has been finalised and we hope to have the calendars available for sale at the June meeting for $15. Sarah has contributed a magnificent solo effort in creating the calendars and seeing them through the design and print stage. The calendars will also be sold on the Club’s table at Melbourne Marketplace at Convention, together with Liz Heber’s silk cards, prints and other items.

FOURTH ANNUAL EVENING WITH QUEENSLAND BALLET
Back in June 2003, the Club began supporting Queensland Ballet by booking as a group to attend a performance in the Company’s studio theatre at the Thomas Dixon Centre in West End.

These programs present ballet at its most intimate and informal. With a total capacity of only 150, the studio theatre allows every member of the audience to enjoy the thrill of being within metres of the performers and to enjoy the explanatory chats and demonstrations presented by the Company's Artistic Director, François Klaus. 
This year, the Club will join other patrons for the 6.30 pm performance on Tuesday, August 29.

The studio doors open shortly after 6.00 pm to allow the audience to watch the dancers' pre-performance warm-up routine at the barre. Both a cash bar and the Aromas' mobile coffee cart operate for pre-performance and interval drinks, and after the performance, Zontians and their guests will share a light supper with the performers and the Artistic Director. There is ample free parking in the grounds of the Centre and in the surrounding streets.

Tickets are $35, including the post-performance supper. Only 50 seats can be made available to the Club, and they will be on sale at the June, July, and August meetings. Any unsold tickets will be returned to Queensland Ballet for sale to the general public immediately after the August dinner meeting. While primarily a fellowship evening, the event is also a valued minor fundraiser. 
And while on things balletic, Ballets Russes is a fascinating and highly entertaining full-length documentary currently screening at Dendy in George St. Every one of its 118 minutes is absolutely engrossing. Highly recommended, whether you’re a ballet fan or not!

ZONTA CLUB OF BRISBANE - COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP 2006-2007

Name:
………………………………………………………..

On the list below, please mark the committees you would like to work on for 2006-2007 (insert numbers 1, 2, 3 in the box beside your top three choices in order of preference).

(
Fellowship

(
Fundraising (general) or the following projects

(
Smoked salmon project


(
Wine sales project
(
Christmas Gift Fair
(
Memorabilia Auction


(
Ballet evening coordination (ticket sales and catering) 





· Raffles coordinator
(
Membership and attendance 

(
Program 

(
Newsletter/ PR/ Communications

(
Service / Status of Women/ Advocacy/ UN (general) or the following projects:



(
UN







(
Advocacy







(
Zonta Woman of Achievement Award




(
Babette Stephens Memorial Award





(
Cassandra Weddell Memorial Children’s Library



(
Zonta Bursary for Australian Indigenous Women Students 


(
Education Encouragement Awards





(
Z-TOPs coordination & liaison





(
Windana liaison







(
Dr Helen Row Zonta International Memorial Prize



· ANA Foresters project liaison

If you have particular skills/ qualifications that you would be happy to use in the service of Zonta, please record these as well as any other comments on the back of this sheet.
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